From: Janet Nash

To: LDFconsult; William Marr-Heenan
Subject: Proposal of 30 houses on Oak Hill Road
Date: 29 January 2018 23:04:14

| would like to object to the above proposal for the following reasons:

1. Our little primary school would be overcrowded.

2. The local doctors surgery is already under pressure.

3. The land being filled would cause even more flooding to the bottom of Tysea Hill and
the drainage system that ALREADY floods into neighbouring gardens and even horses
as this is never cleared properly and kept running free, as well as the road. A lot more of
our gardens would be liable for extra flooding.

4. This is a small village we would end up joining the next village along and no longer
be separate.

5. The traffic racing through our 30mph roads at over 50mph at the moment with not
enough signage to slow the traffic down along with congestion at the T junction early
mornings and evenings.

6. There are riding stables and young people out horse riding which is becoming more
dangerous every day as well as cyclists every weekend that take their lives in their
hands.

7. We have only a very small shop that does not have adequate parking, causing even
more hazards.

Your Sincerely
Mrs L Ellis
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